

## **U.S.** House of Representatives

## Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure

John L. Mica Chairman Washington, DC 20515

Nick J. Rahall, III Ranking Member

James W. Coon II, Chief of Staff

April 3, 2012

James H. Zoia, Democrat Chief of Staff

The Honorable Brian Miller
Inspector General
U.S. General Services Administration
1800 F Street NW
Washington, DC 20405-0001

Dear Inspector General Miller:

I have received your April 2, 2012 Management Deficiency Report on the 2010 Western Regions Conference. I am extremely disappointed to witness such a gross mismanagement and waste of American taxpayer funds by the General Services Administration (GSA) for lavish activities at the height of the financial crisis.

As Chairman of the Committee with jurisdiction over the GSA Public Buildings Service, which was clearly implicated in this misconduct, I respectfully request a briefing for my committee staff and that you provide the Committee with all relevant information including, but not limited to, all internal reports, information about the internal website dedicated to the 2010 Western Regions Conference, and any redacted information contained in the April 2, 2012 Management Deficiency Report.

If you should have any questions or concerns regarding these requests, please do not hesitate to contact my Subcommittee Staff Director Dan Mathews at 202-225-3014.

Sincerely,

John L. Mica Chairman